
Church Council 
Minutes – April 16, 2023 
 
Administrator: 
Ryon Miro 
 
Attendees: 
Elizabeth Chamblee     Karen Evans 
Weston Cheatham     Larry Griner 
Dan Christmus      Gil Johnson 
Heather Cook      Gail Luckey 
Sylvia Cousin      Ira Sansolo 
Jane DeCristafaro     Jennifer Wargel     
  
Absent: 
Jane Scott     Nicole Shaffner 
Bob Shaffner     Tammie Sloop     
 
Ryon opened with prayer. 
 
Minutes from March 19th were reviewed for the record. 
 
Reports from the following ministry areas: 
 
Tammie Sloop – Nurture 

Submitted Report: 
1. Care packages were sent to our 2 college students in late March 
2. Luncheon being planned to celebrate the confirmands on 04.23 – everyone is invited to 

participate 
3. Food being taken to the Scotts on 04.27 in the afternoon – need people to provide food 

and others to deliver it to the Scotts 
4. Curriculum has been chosen – God’s Living Water, Covered in God’s Grace – the dates 

are July 10th, 11th and 12th from 6 – 8 pm.  The materials include several weeks of lessons 
so it is a big bang for the buck.  Donor offered to pay for the material.  Other donors will 
help with VBS costs. 

 
Heather Cook – Outreach & Witness  

a. Working on Spring in the Patch and having lots of meetings.  Community 
organizations are coming.  Youth from Ridgeview are volunteering for service hours.  
Ryon getting BSA to also work for service hours.  Need more volunteers. 

 
 Worship - No report 
 
Jennifer Wargel – Lay Leaders 

1. Big Thank You to pastor for her communications 
 
 
 



Weston Cheatham – Youth Group 
1. Good Friday service went well 
2. Confirmation Sunday is next week 
3. Youth in process of transitioning from spring to summer  

 
Ira Sansolo – United Methodist Men 

1. Thank you all for help w/breakfast and to Ryon for cooking 
2. Thank you to pastor for attending last UMM meeting at Very’s 
3. Working on Spring in the Patch – Fred Cousin will cook.  Meat will be provided  

 
Sylvia Cousin – United Women of Faith 

1. Had guest speaker from Epworth and will have some projects with them later in the 
year – maybe something for Mother’s Day.  Epworth will have table at Spring in the 
Patch.  Looking into hosting night out for foster kids – dinner? 

2. Planning Safe Sanctuary class in September 
3. May 4th will be the last meeting for the summer 

 
Larry Griner – Finance – report attached 

1. EOM March – low income balance.  Funds to pay deficit comes from money market – 
YTD $8K has been transferred 

 
Dan Christmus – Treasury 

1. Budgeted $24K/month in income: 
January - $24,000 
February - $33,000 - $6K was restitution payment 
March - $20,500 

2. Audit has been completed but not gone over yet.  No improper allocation of funds was 
detected. 

 
SPRC – No report 
 
Gil Johnson – Trustees 

1. Sign is now working 
2. Perimeter lights are working – we have 3 extras which cost $75/each 
3. Issued challenges: 

a) UMM - take responsibility for refrigerator in kitchen 
b) UWF – organize kitchen and once/month disinfect nursery 
c) Youth – take responsibility for playground – clean-up, make repairs, water sealing, 

etc. 
4. BSA – Pinewood Derby is on 05.13 
5. Education building clean-up is complete – basement is next 

 
Pastor Antoinette – see attachment for details 

 
1. Pastoral Care – 03.14 – 04.15 – 13 needs and follow-ups – home and hospital visits, calls, 

cards and bereavement care 
2. April birthday cards have been sent out 



3. Confirmation is next Sunday, April 23rd – thanks to Weston for his help and thank you to 
Nurture for planning for food for after the service 
a. 8 confirmands 
b. Retreat weekend – Mar – 3-5 
c. Classes – Mar 12-Apr 16 

4. Safe Sanctuary – 05.07 for Pastor, Council Chair, Trustee and anyone working with 
youth.  Will be meeting at Lexington UMC 

5. Harmony – Looking to go back in May – maybe for Mother’s Day? 
6. Epworth Children’s Home 

a. Will be here for Spring in the Patch – Foster families are invited to come 
b. Kathy James will be here on 05.21 during service to share information on Foster 

Care 
7. Labyrinth completed – next district meeting will be at NEUMC.  Charlie Henry is 

identifying locations for benches and Jane DeCristafaro is making a map with legends 
8. Invited to participate in opening worship at Annual Conference – asked for prayer  
9. Looking at options for outside groups to use space 

a. Daycare 
b. Montessori School 
c. Other Denominations to meet here 

 
Ryon closed with prayer. 
 
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Minutes submitted by Karen Evans, Recording Secretary 
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Pastoral Care 3/14/2022 – 4/15/23 
13 Pastoral needs and follow Ups (Calls, cards, hospital visitations, home visits, 
bereavement care)  
 
Monthly Birthday Cards 

• April 
 
Confirmation  

• 1st Quarter 2023 
o Eight Confirmands 
o Retreat Weekend (March 3-5) 
o Classes March 12 – April 16 
o Confirmation Sunday, April 23 

§ Potluck and celebration cake after worship service  
 
Harmony Assisted Living, Memory Care 

• Continue building relationship with Harmony 
• Looking to go back in May (for Mother’s Day?) 

 
Safe Sanctuary 

• Meeting in May at Lexington UMC 
 
Epworth Children’s Home  

• Kathy James, Director of Church Relations  
o Staff will send flyer to foster families in the midlands 

• Sharing on Sunday, May 21, National Foster Care Awareness Month 
 
Looking at outside groups for space usage 

• Daycare is a great need (our neighbors: Sands Hills, Living Springs, Rehoboth) 
• Epworth mentioned a need 
• Had a Montessori School 

 
Relevance to Resonance – Grant from Luther Seminary, St Paul, MN. Spring/Summer 
2023 • Implement experiment. Fall 2023 • Host a visit of the grant team to interview/observe 
participants in your experiment. (To discern why and how congregational life can provide the 
context for an alternate way of being in the world—a way of being that is attuned to God and 
informed by the experience of resonance) 
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• Meeting 3 - February 7-9, 2024, Scottsdale AZ 
• Meeting 4 - October 2024 

 
Annual Conference  
 Invited to participate in opening worship 
 
 
 


